Conservation Commission

September 11, 2014

MEETING MINUTES

Present:  Chair Brad Crosby, Vice Chair John Earley, Brian Mokler, Dot Banks, Karen Bourdea, Mary Ahlgren, and Katy Wells; Alternate

 Open   At 6:59 Chair Crosby recognized a presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order. 

Minutes   Mary Ahlgren made a motion to approve the minutes of July 10, 2014 2nd by Chair Crosby, all were in favor.

Old Business
Lots for sale
Chair Crosby reported that we received a letter from a resident of Meredith, Martha Wetherbee who respectfully requests, that the town consider the auction of TML 3/14 on Grove Street in Sanbornton. Chair Crosby stated research needs to be done to make further consideration for this parcel.  Katy will look this up.

Chair Crosby presented a draft plan from Jon Martin for the New Boston Road Lot, no decision was made.

Earth Day
Katy reported that instead of planning a day to announce as a clean-up day, she will ask Rob Jutton to put something on the town web site about cleaning up the roadsides before snow fall.  This message will be written from the Conservation Commission as a friendly reminder.   

Field and Forest Trails update


John discussed his idea of pulling together a “team” of volunteers to manage the maintenance of the trails.  John states he will solicit volunteers again the day of CELEBRATE SANBORNTON and form a group from there.  Dot reported that she followed up on the poison ivy issue at the trail head on the Taylor Road entrance.  She has received information the to get rid of this problem area. She reported that it can either can be smothered or if that doesn’t work a licensed professional that holds a NH approved certificate must be hired and use an herbicide to cure this problem.  
Hopkinson Hill Land 



The Chair introduced Bill Cutillo; Owner of Steele Hill Resorts and Don Berry from LRCT. Don reported to the commission that there have been negotiations with the Emerson’s regarding the purchase of the easement on this 460 acre parcel (TML 10/38). Don and Bill reported that this process has been long and frustrating with the difficulty they have been having with the communication with the property owners.  The Emerson’s have hired an attorney that was working with Don and Bill to get the language correct for a purchase and sales agreement.  However, there have been real estate signs placing this for sale on the open market and Bill confirmed this with the listing broker.  Don reports that the easement appraisal came in at $585k but the owners were looking for more, but it was Don and Bill’s understanding that the Emerson’s had changed their minds and accepted the $585k offer from them.  Don and Bill were here tonight to not only report the update on this project, but they are looking for the conservation commission’s support and help with ideas for fundraising to raise the money to acquire this property.  Chair Crosby asked Don and Bill what the commission could help with.  Don responded that it would be helpful, depending on the expending powers granted by town meeting, if the commission was willing to make a contribution from their LUCT fund for the purpose of this acquisition.  Don further discussed that with the commission’s support and financial contribution and with the support of the BOS, it would look more favorable on a grant application for funding for this project.  Brian made a motion to earmark $50,000 from the Land Use Change Tax non-lapsing fund for the purpose of a contribution for the future purchase of a conservation easement or acquisition of the “Hopkinson Hill” parcel TML 10/38, 2nd by Chair Crosby all were in favor.  Katy will contact Bob Veloski to set up an appointment for Don, Bill and members of the commission, next Wednesday to ask for the BOS support. Karen asked Don if the LRCT supported recreational activities on easements and further plans for forestry maintenance and Don replied the LRCT does support these areas. After further discussion, Brian made a motion to amend the above motion to earmark funds, to limit the motion to not longer than a 15-month period starting now and ending December of 2015, 2nd by Mary all were in favor.  Don reported that LRCT has a line of credit as a backup for a safety net for a temporary hole in the fundraising.
Mail and Correspondence 


DES notifications, filed.

NH Association of Conservation Commission meeting 11/1/14


NH Association of resource scientists asking for a renewal, we do not belong.

Other


Chair Crosby reported that we are still looking to get photos of the commission’s work for next year’s town report, due by February.  

Chair Crosby reported he had a conversation with Mr. Whitney, on Eastman Hill, regarding the property line.  Chair stated that this issue is still in dispute.  Chair also mentioned to Mr. Whitney about a possible easement on his property about 60 acres, no further discussions at this time.

Adjourn    At 9:04 pm, Mary Ahlgren made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Chair Crosby all were in favor.

 Respectfully submitted,        

 Katy Wells; Alternate member and Secretary

